
2940.001.001 Former Pelnick Wrecking Site PRR (ID 3220164).docx

443 Electronics Parkway, Liverpool, NY 13088 · Office: 315-457-5200· Fax: 315-451-0052· BartonandLoguidice.com

October 18, 2024

Mr. Patrick Pagano
Division of Environmental Remediation
Bureau of Special Projects & Emerging Contaminates
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
625 Broadway
Albany, New York 12233

Re: Periodic Review Report
Former Pelnick Wrecking Site (NYSDEC Site No. 633083)
315b Oriskany Boulevard
Yorkville, New York 13495

File: 2940.001.001

Dear Mr. Pagano:

Barton & Loguidice, D.P.C. (B&L) has prepared this periodic review report (PRR) for the Former Pelnick
Wrecking Site (Site).  The Site is located at 315b Oriskany Boulevard in Yorkville, New York.  This PRR is
provided to comply with the existing Site Management Plan (SMP) dated January 2017.  It should be
noted that this PRR was due December 15, 2023; however, we understand it has been granted an
extension by NYSDEC.  The Site was remediated in 2016 in accordance with New York State Department
of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) Order on Consent A6-0833-14-06.  To comply with the SMP
requirements, the following activities were conducted and further detailed below:

 Site-wide inspection including the required inspection form(s);

 Certification of Engineering and Institutional Control(s); and

 Completion of a Periodic Review Report.

The Site is owned by KAD 1, LLC.  No changes have occurred regarding ownership or Site use since the
previous PRR dated December 2018.

Annual Site-Wide Inspection

The annual site-wide inspection was performed on October 4, 2024.  The site wide inspection form is
provided in Attachment 1.

Certification of Engineering and Institutional Controls

Engineering and Institutional controls implemented on Site are in accordance with the SMP as certified
in Attachment 2.  The cover system is in good condition and has not been disturbed since the previous
PRR submission.  All site activities have abided by Institutional Controls listed in the SMP.
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Project Manager 
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Summary and Conclusion

In accordance with the SMP, this PRR meets the reporting requirement for the Site established by
NYSDEC.  Overall, the site is in good condition and complies with Engineering and Institutional controls
detailed by the SMP.  The next inspection will be performed within 5 years of this PRR submission.

Please contact us if you have any questions regarding this periodic review report.

Sincerely,

BARTON & LOGUIDICE, D.P.C.

Joshua R. Thomas, P.E. Jake V. Massaro, I.E.
Project Engineer Engineer II

JVM/

Attachments

ec: James Donegan, KAD 1, LLC
Bryce D. Dingman, P.G.



 
 

 

  

 

Attachment 1 
 

2024 Site Wide Inspection Form 
  



Former Pelnick Wrecking

633083

315b Oriskany Blvd, Yorkville, NY 13495

KAD 1, LLC

23590 Iroquois Island Shore Road, Alexandria Bay, NY 13607

10/4/2024

JVM

443 Electronics Pkwy, Liverpool, NY 13088
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X
Cover system was observed to be in good condition with vegetative components 
maintained and no significant settlement or cracks of concern present in other paved 
areas.  No corrective measures are recommended at this time.
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NYSDEC PRR Forms 
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Jeffrey J. Reed
443 Electronics Pkwy.
Liverpool, NY 13088

KAD 1, LLC

10/21/2024




